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December 14, 2023 

 

Dear Eastport-South Manor Junior-Senior High School Families, 

I am writing today regarding a matter of personnel that was stated during last night’s Board of Education 

meeting. On Tuesday, the district was informed of a complaint made against an employee at the Junior-Senior 

High School. The matter is currently under investigation, and the employee has been administratively 

reassigned off campus. 

While I understand that many will have questions regarding this, please understand that the district maintains a 

policy of not commenting on specific personnel issues to uphold the privacy and confidentiality of those 

involved. This practice ensures a fair and respectful process for all individuals concerned. 

Rest assured, decisions made by the district and in concert with the Board of Education align with our 

commitment to providing a protected, supportive and enriched environment for every member of our school 

community. 

Thank you for your understanding and continued support. 

 

 

Sincerely,  

 

 

 

 

Joseph A. Steimel 

Superintendent of Schools 
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